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23rd April 2025 
 
Dear Parent/Carer(s) 
 
Re:  Year 6 Residential Trip to PGL Osmington Bay – Sunday 1st June to Wednesday 4th June 2025 
 
We would like to invite parents to attend a meeting via Livestorm on Wednesday 7th May 2025 at 6.00pm.  The 
meeting will last approximately 45 minutes and we will give more details about the trip.  There will be an 
opportunity to discuss kit lists and any medical problems. 
 
We hope that you will be able to join us for the meeting.  We realise that some of you may have already had an older 
child go on a residential trip, however it is important to attend as there may be new information that you need to be 
aware of. 
 
There are a number of forms that need completing/consent for, to enable your child to attend the residential trip: 
 

 Parental Consent form (OV7A)  – please complete the attached form and email to: 
PGL@peartreespring.herts.sch.uk 

 Behaviour Contract – please share the Behaviour Contract at the bottom of this letter with your child - once 
read please consent via Schoolgateway, located in payments/Yr 6 PGL behaviour contract. 

 Mobile phones – please read through the information at the bottom of this letter and consent via 
Schoolgateway located in payments/NO mobile phones. 

 Kit list – please read through the attached list and ensure your child takes the appropriate items. 

 Medical form  -  if your child requires any medication, please complete the attached form and email to:  
PGL@peartreespring.herts.sch.uk 

 
Forms/consents – please ensure these are all complete by Monday 19th May 2025.  
 
On Sunday 1st June 2025 children and parents will need to meet outside their classroom door at 8.30am. The front 
pedestrian gate, by the zebra crossing, will be open from 8.20am.  Coaches will be leaving at approximately 9.00am.   
Children will need to bring a home packed lunch (no fizzy drinks or glass bottles please) for the journey to PGL – they 
will be provided with a hot meal in the evening.   Please ensure that your child's packed lunch is provided in a named 
disposable bag which can be thrown away after.   
 
Children/staff will return from the residential trip on Wednesday 4th June 2025 at approximately 4.30pm/5.00pm. 
 
We look forward to seeing you virtually at the meeting. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

D Cawley 

 
Mr D Cawley 
Assistant Headteacher and Year 6 Lead. 
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Behaviour Contract – PGL 

This contract should be read by parents and children together. 
 

1. During the activity sessions I will follow the directions of the Instructor/Group Leader at all times.  I will not 
do anything to compromise my own or anybody else’s safety or enjoyment. 

 
2. I understand that the use of activity equipment during non-supervised sessions is strictly forbidden at all 

times. 
 

3. My accommodation will be kept clean and tidy at all times.  Any damage caused will be reported to my 
teacher and I understand that I may be asked to pay to have the damage fixed. 

 
4. I will be ready on time for all meals and activities. 

 
5. I will treat all people with respect regardless of race, religion, gender or special educational needs. 

 
6. I will not ridicule any other children and I will offer support and encouragement wherever possible. 

 
7. I will return to my room at the time agreed by my teachers (and stay there) keeping the noise to a minimum 

at all times.   
 

8. Except in cases of emergency, I will stay in my room until the time agreed by my teachers. 
 

9. I will take care at all times, particularly around other people’s rooms and in the dining hall where running 
and shouting are not allowed. 

 
10. I will at all times follow the Country Code and treat all areas of the Centre with respect.  I will take particular 

care of the woodlands, grass and planted areas. 
 

11. I understand that if the above rules are not kept my parents may be asked to come and take me home. 
 

NORMAL SCHOOL RULES ON BEHAVIOUR STILL APPLY 
 
 
 

NO Mobile Phones 
 
The Governors of Peartree Spring Primary School have a duty to provide a safe and healthy environment for both its 
pupils and members of staff in school as well as off-site.  Therefore your child is NOT allowed to take their mobile 
phone or other electronic devices with them on the PGL trip. 
 
Please confirm via Schoolgateway that your child will adhere to these terms.  This is located in 
payments/NOmobilephones/electronicdevices.  
 
 
 
 

 


